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I am delighted to report that 2008 was the best year to date in terms of our income and we
received a total of £65,000 Helping to achieve this total was Bristol District Network
who made us their project for the year, and contributed several thousand pounds, and we
are very grateful to them. I should like to thank everyone who has contributed to raising
this sum, whatever the size of their donations. When you realise that £10 will feed a
child for a month, then you can appreciate that even small donations are worthwhile and
can make a difference.

Remitting funds regularly to Zimbabwe has not been without its problems from time to
time, not least because of the horrendous level of inflation. Early in the year I was
transferring funds in Zim $, but it became apparent , that unless they spent them
immediately, their worth depreciated almost overnight. Fortunately, through the help of
our intermediary, I was able to switch our remittances to U.S.$ and this has worked well.
From time to time I have also arranged for funds in U.S.$ to be taken personally by
people visiting Zimbabwe, and all remittances have been safely received and
acknowledged. Often the acknowledgments say how much they rely on us and how
timely the funds arrive to avoid a potential crisis.

Recently I have encouraged M.R.C.H. to open an “offshore” bank account so that in
future I can make transfers “bank to bank” and currently they are putting this in hand.

We have ended the year with a fairly substantial balance. There are a number of reasons
for this. Firstly, £12,000 is earmarked for work on the Creche, which we hope will start
fairly soon. This will be supplemented by Aus.$25,000 which Quantas Airlines have
acquired from the United Nations Children’s Fund. Secondly, we receive quite a lot of
income in the last two months of the year from the sale of Christmas Cards and
donations. Lastly it is our policy to hold a reserve of six moths payments, so that at no
time do we find ourselves in a position where we cannot maintain regular remittances.

Finally, I am sure that you will see from the accounts that our expenses are kept to a
minimum. Apart from the cost of printing Christmas Cards, our expenses for the year
were £36. Subsequently, this sum was given back as a donation. I am very grateful to
the executive committee who have paid all their own expenses travelling to meetings and
postages, and also, to Action for Children who have paid for the posting of the
Newsletters.

The need in Zimbabwe is as great as ever, and I look forward to your continuing support
in the coming year.

P.H.Coles
Treasurer.




